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Send to: Scott MacCallum, Editor, Greenkeeper International, BIGGA HOUSE, 
Aldwark, Alne, York Y061 1UF, or email them to: scott@bigga.co.uk 

The late David Halford 
It is with great regret to hear the news of David Halford passing away from this life 

recently. David always had a cheery smile whenever / bumped into him at the various trade 
shows and had a very dry sense of humour which he used to great effect in his own 
inimitable way I was fortunate to have David teach me machinery at Myerscough college 
during 1978-81. He had a good knack of getting the main points across but not all the 
students found his tact and humour to their liking. He had exceptional knowledge in his 
chosen field. There is no doubt he was a unique character. I was one of the many students 
who passed through his own machinery renovation dub where we would strip down 
these rusty old relics and with lots of love and hard work, turn them round into new 
looking, pristine machines. It has been one of a personal joy to track down, some years 
ago, the collection of restored machines that now sit in a barn at the National Trust 
property at Trerice House, near Newquay in Cornwall. This, among other achievements 
will remain testament to David's success in this business. Hopefully all the data he collated 
on the machines may appear in a book of some form so that as time passes by there is a 
good record of an important part of the early heritage of greenkeeping. He will be greatly 
missed by all those whose lives he touched. 

David Haskell-Craig MG, Course Manager, Maidenhead Golf Club 

Many Thanks 
I would like to pass on my thanks to the 

many greenkeepers who made up the 
Support Team for this year's Open 
Championship at Royal St George's. 

Not only did the Support Team perform 
their duties professionally during the days 
of the Championship, they also aided me in 
preparing the bunkers before play got 
underway in the morning. 

My staff and I enjoyed meeting some old 
faces and some new faces in the BIGGA 
marquee and we look forward to the next 
time we meet. 

Once again many thanks to the Support 
Team for their invaluable time in helping 
the green staff at Royal St Georges. 

Neil Met calf, 
Head Greenkeeper, 
Royal St George's Golf Club 
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